From: Heck, Patrick

To: Cano Ospina Fernando; James Boxrud; Freedman, Jason; Verbick, Jim; Orrantia, Leslie; Verveer, Michael;
Michael Donnelly; Grady, Patrick; Skidmore, Paul; Allen, Roger; sharvatine@wisc.edu; Carter, Sheri; Fletcher,
Stefan; tic@mailbag.com

Cc: Patty Prime

Subject: Avenue Club Temporary Change in Premise
Date: Thursday, May 2, 2019 1:58:24 PM

To: ALRC

| attended an April 11 Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Association meeting and participated in the discussion
regarding an item that is expected to be considered at the ALRC meeting of May 15, 2019. That item is a temporary
change in premise for the Avenue Club that wishes to host tailgate parties prior to Forward Madison FC's soccer
games on June 1, June 15, July 13, and August 24. The neighborhood discussion went well and | have no concerns
with approving the application.

If the ALRC supports the application, the Avenue Club also wishes to expedite the temporary change in premise so
that they can host their first tailgate on June 1. I also support that aspect of their request (Common Council
consideration on May 21) given that the first Common Council meeting at which their application could be
considered is June 11.

Alder Patrick Heck
608-286-2260
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